SISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL WASHINGTON

WARREN OLNEY II

December 17

Mr. Tamm Tele. Room. Miss Gandy

Mr. Ni Mr. Boardma

Mr. Belmont...

Mr. M.hr. Mr. Parrons Mr. Rosen

Dear Mr. Hoover:

On November 29, 1956, you wrote a very cordial letter to a young Deputy District Attorney named Robert L. Anderson in Alameda County, California, in response to a letter he had written to you commend ing Bureau agents for work they had done on a bank robbery case which had been tried by him in the State Court.

I doubt that you are aware that your correspondent was my son-in-law, but he is, and he is very appreciative of the kind of letter you wrote him, and so am I.

Sincerely yours,

WARREN OLNEY

63-317-18 Honorable J. Edgar Hoover Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation Department of Justice RECORDED-37 Washington, D. C. INDEXED - 37

JAN 8 1957

EX-117.

SENT DIRECTOR 12-19-56

ALL 67C